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In this weeks meeting we discussed two documents supplied by Russ and Per. Both documents discussed various perspectives on the need for variable length messages and streaming
Docs from Russ and Per. During the discussion, several attributes for these enhanced protocols and the effects that they have on the testbench were discussed. These included:
1. Good practices. Forces a multi-threaded TB development. It was commented that SCE-MI has always been thread neutral, but it doesn't hurt to promote good practices, even if some people decide to do it other ways.

2. Enhances flow control protocol. While everything could be done in SCE-MI 1.1, these extensions would provide a higher level of communication protocol.

3. These extensions enable performance enhancements to be made in the implementation of the infrastructure.

4. Simplify construction of the Transactors and Testbench

While there was a lot of agreement between the two documents, there were also some differences and some areas that continued to cause a lot of confusion. It was noticed that all of the discussion centered on means to implement rather than taking a users view of what they would look like and how they could be explained. In other words we should talk in terms of what happens in zero time, rather than about cclock / uclock actions. One of the goals is to be able to hide the uclock, so it should be possible to explain what happens without talking about this implementation detail.
Determinism was discussed and the fact that there needs to be a way to control flow or to throttle the interface when buffers become full or empty. It was stated that the goal should be to be deterministic or user visible clock boundaries (in other words cclock).

The group then tried to determine some orthogonal properties that would enable the description of all of the proposed protocols. Some of the properties were thought to be if the protocol supported concurrency or not. If packets are pre-sized or if end-markers are needed.

Another way that the interface could be thought of was based on port sizes. In SCE-MI 1.X the port width on the software side, hardware side and infrastructure are all the same size. In the proposed extensions, each of these could be different. For example, the software port size could be of size X. On the hardware side this is seen as Y messages of size Z and the infrastructure may transfer information in a signal of width W.

Action: Russ and Per volunteered to continue leading this discussion over email.
